2

4

5

ANGOL NYELV

7-8. évfolyamos tanulók számára

1. forduló

		ridő: 202									
Iskola r	ieve, cín	ne:	• • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • •							
ANSWER SHEET						Total 60 /					
FAMOI	US BRIT	ΓISH PE	OPLE	10n							
	_				T .	1		Τ _	1 -	1	 1
1	2	3	4	5	6	7		8	9	10	
ANCED	TOAN	TONI	at tatt				CO	N A TO A T	NICON	IO F	
AMER		EN		ve	ersus		<u>CO.</u>	WIPAI	KISUN	<u>1S 7p</u>	
DKIII	on En	<u>GLISH</u>	<u>6p</u>				1				
1											
2							2				
4							3				
3							4				
4							4				
_							5				
5							6				
6							0				
							7				
<u>GRAM</u>	MAR T	TEST	<u>10p</u>								
1	2	3	4	5	6	7		8	9	10	
_	_							0		10	
READ	ING CO	MPRE	HENSI	ON							
<u>KL/1D/</u>	110 00	JIVII IKL		.011							
Task A		<u>5p</u>				-					
1	2	3	4	5	6						
Task B		<u>5p</u>	T .	T _	1						
1	2	3	4	5	-						
Task C	: <u>(</u>	<u>6p</u>									

FAMOUS BRITISH PEOPLE

Circle the correct answer. 10p

- 1. Who is the author of the series of seven Harry Potter novels?
- a) David Walliams b) William Shakespeare c) J. K Rowling
- 2. What was the name of Freddie Mercury's band?
- a) Prince b) King c) Queen
- 3. Which falling fruit led Isaac Newton to develop his universal law of gravity?
- a) an apple b) a pear c) an orange
- 4. Who was William Shakespeare?
- a) a singer b) an actress c) a poet
- 5. Who sings the "Shape of you"?
- a) Elton John b) George Michael c) Ed Sheeran
- 6. What is the name of David Attenborough's documentary about ocean life?
- a) Green Planet b) Blue Planet c) Red Planet
- 7. This person was the member of The Beatles and he was shot in 1980.
- a) John Lennon b) Ringo Starr c) George Harrison
- 8. He was a comic actor and filmmaker who rose to fame in the area of silent film.
- a) Sean Connery b) Alfred Hitchcock c) Charlie Chaplin
- 9. He is a Formula One driver who holds the records for the most wins in history.
- a) Valentino Rossi b) Damon Hill c) Lewis Hamilton
- 10. She was the first female prime minister of the UK.
- a) Liz Truss b) Margaret Thatcher c) Theresa May

AMERICAN ENGLISH versus BRITISH ENGLISH

Match the American English words with the British English equivalents. 6p

petrol, lift, holiday, autumn, underground, trousers

AMERICAN BRITISH

- 1. elevator
- 2. fall
- 3. gas
- 4. pants
- 5. subway
- 6. vacation

COMPARISONS

Finish the comparisons. 7p

1.as bla	ack as
2. as po	oor as a church
3. as wl	hite as
4. as lig	ght as a
5. as go	ood as
6. as ol	d as the
7. as fit	as a
GRAM	IMAR TEST
Choose	e the correct answer. 10p
1.	Our guest came train yesterday. a) on b) by c) with d) in
2.	is used to eat with. a) nail b) needle c) hammer d) fork
3.	There isn't news in the paper. a) much b) much of c) many d) a lot
4.	It rained yesterday,? a) it didn't b) didn't it c) no d) isn't it
5.	He lives 32 York Road. a) on b) under c) in d) at
6.	you, I would go. a) When I were b) I was c) I were d) If I were
7.	You must tell the kids to their beds every day. a) make b) put c) do d) prepare
8.	Do you smoke? a) I am used to it b) I used it c) I used to d) I was using it
	I the lesson now. a) understood b) was understanding c) am understanding d) understand
10.	While I this afternoon, the phone rang several times.
	a) had worked b) have been working c) was working d) had been working

READING COMPREHENSION

Robots: friend or foe?

What is the future of artificial intelligence (AI)? Will it be possible for robots to be autonomous? If so, when will that happen and will it be a good thing? We asked four experts what they think.

A I would say that we are quite a long way off developing the computing power or the algorithms for fully autonomous AI, though I do think it will happen within the next thirty or forty years. We will probably remain in control of technology and it will help us solve many of the world's problems. However, no one really knows what will happen if machines become more intelligent than humans. They may help us, ignore us or destroy us. I tend to believe AI will have a positive influence on our future lives, but whether that is true will be partly up to us.

B I have to admit that the potential consequences of creating something that can match or surpass human intelligence frighten me. Even now, scientists are teaching computers how to learn on their own. At some point in the near future, their intelligence may well take off and develop at an ever-increasing speed. Human beings evolve biologically very slowly and we would be quickly superseded. In the short term, there is the danger that robots will take over millions of human jobs, creating a large underclass of unemployed people. This could mean large-scale poverty and social unrest. In the long term, machines might decide the world would be better without humans.

C Personally, I think it's fascinating to consider how we'll speed up our evolution as a species by augmenting our bodies. Imagine if you could implant a computer inside our brain! Soon we'll be able to do just that and enhance our mathematical ability, audiovisual perception and our memory, and this idea is only going to become more and more commonplace. AI is also popping up in the world around us. Recent developments include self-driving cars and drones carrying life-saving equipment to people at sea. Granted, there have been a few teething problems: one woman who was asleep on the floor had her hair eaten by her robot vacuum cleaner and there have been fatal accidents with self-driving cars. But progress always comes at a cost, and for me the advantages far outweigh the disadvantages.

D I'm a member of the Campaign to Stop Killer Robots. Forget the movie image of a terrifying Terminator stamping on human skulls and think of what's happening right now: military machines like drones, gun turrets and sentry robots are already being used to kill with very little human input. The next step will be autonomous 'murderbots', following orders but ultimately deciding who to kill on their own. It seems clear to me that this would be completely unethical and dangerous for humanity. We need to be very cautious indeed about what we ask machines to do.

Task A

D?

a. A

b. B c. C d. D

Match the vocabulary with the co	orrect definition and write a-f next to the numbers 1-6.			
1 a robot	a. an enemy			
2 an algorithm	b. a computer-controlled machine which can perform			
	jobs without human input. It may have a human-like			
	body			
3 artificial intelligence (AI)	c. mathematical instructions which help a computer			
	calculate an answer to a problem			
4 a drone	d. the field of science concerned with producing			
	machines with qualities of the human mind, e.g. the			
	ability to understand language			
5 a foe	e. independent, with the power to make your own			
	decisions			
6 autonomous	f. an aircraft without a pilot which is controlled by a			
	human on the ground			
Task B				
Read the questions and choose the than once.	e correct expert (A–D). Each expert may be chosen more			
1. Which expert has a different vie more autonomous?	w from the others regarding the timescale of AI becoming			
a. A b. B c. C d. D				
2. Which expert has a similar view AI?	to A about the responsibility humans have for the future of			
a. A b. B c. C d. D				
3. Which expert agrees with B that t	he negative aspects of AI far outweigh the positive aspects?			
a. A b. B c. C d. D				
4. Which expert seems to disagree	with B about how fast humans can change?			
a. A b. B c. C d. D				

5. Which expert gives their opinion about what will happen with the same level of certainty as

Task C

Match the verbs with the correct definition and write a-f next to the numbers 1-6.

1 to develop	a. to go beyond
2 to supersede	b. to start doing something someone else was doing
3 to take off	c. to replace something older or less advanced
4 to take over (from sy)	d. to suddenly start to be successful
5 to surpass	e. to develop gradually (especially for a biological species)
6 to evolve	f. to grow or improve, or to make something grow or improve